CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH
Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology (FACT)

Tuesday, 2/3/2009
11:00 p.m.-12:10pm
Location:  MHB 315 Conference Room

Minutes

Members Present:  Larry Martinez (CLA), Lora Stevens Landon (CNSM), Paul Boyd-Batstone (CED), Jill Horn (Technology/AA), Andreea Martin (OAT), Janet Foster (ex-officio/CITC)
Guests Present:  Leslie Kennedy, Director of BeachBoard Services (OAT)
	Item
	Information
	Actions

	1. Call to order 


	11:05am
	No action needed

	2. Agenda
	*****
	Approved (MSP)

	3. Minutes
	December 9, 2008
	Approved (MSP)

	4. Announcements
	*FACT revised charge vote for approval 2/12/09.

*Update on the campus-wide standardization of clickers:  ASI Senators voted to approve a binding resolution in support of the Academic Senate Resolution scheduled for a first read 2/26/09
*FACT website on University server:  still waiting

	No action needed

	5. FACT Business:  
Item 5.1 Organization of CSU Responsible Use and SI policies and standards
	Discussion of CSU Responsible Use and IS policy and standards.  Paul Boyd-Batstone provided an introduction letter with the CSU response form requesting feedback.  FACT members decided to contact individuals in their colleges in lieu of a blanket email.  

*Established an early Spring meeting schedule to address the March 3rd due date.
*Paul Boyd-Batstone will write the memo to Cheryl Washington, Interim Director, System-wide Information Security Management, and forward the organized responses.

	FACT scheduled a CSU policy work session for Thursday 2/26/09 in MHB-315 from 12:30-3:30pm to compile and organize the responses to the policy documents.

	Item 5.2
Spring 2009semester meeting schedule


	Tuesdays @ 11am-12:15pm
MHB-315 Conference Room
February 3, 2009

February 26, 2009

April 7, 2009

May 5, 2008
	Approved (MSP)

	6. New Business
Item 6.1

Testing Center for On-line courses
	As the campus provides more on-line courses the need for secure, proctored testing arises.  
For example, Patricia Rozee, Ph.D., Professor of Psychology currently lives in Oregon and holds on-line courses.  She provided a rationale for a testing center via email.  Her reasons included:  verification of the student’s ID, proctoring to eliminate uses of handheld devices or headphones to reduce cheating, and as a way to foster course evaluations.

FACT discussed what it had in place at this time and the possibilities for the Office of Academic Technology (OAT) remodeling project.

Initially it was decided to gather information from Webber State and CSU-system wide to develop recommendations to the Provost for Short Term, Mid-Term, and Long Term plans for a testing center.
	Action:  Chair Boyd-Batstone asked Vice Chair Larry Martinez and CTPAC representative Bill Grissom to explore how to set up a CLA lab for secure testing

	Item 6.2
Communicating with the campus community
	As the campus becomes increasingly diverse and with the advent of BeachBoard 2.0 operated by Angel LMS, Jill Horn raised the question of how to better communicate with members of the campus community.  Certainly, mass emails are only one avenue.  
	FACT should continue to explore this question. No action taken at this time.

	7. Adjournment
	12:20pm
	Approved (MSP)


Minutes were supplied by Paul Boyd-Batstone
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